At A Regular Town Board Meeting
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 17th day of October, 2005

Roll Call:                    Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                     George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                     Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                     James E. Manley, Councilman

                                     Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:              Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                     Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Fran Bakker, Wood Terrace

2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      new # 12. Executive Session:  Negotiation Drainage Easement

4.    Comments on Agenda Items

      None.

5.    Presentation:  Ratification of Reclassification of Police Lieutenant to Deputy 

      Police Chief

      Councilman Manley read the Resolution into record and to the public (see attached).
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the Resolution Ratifying the 

      Reclassification of Lieutenant John J. Mahoney to Deputy Chief of the Town of 

      Newburgh Police Department, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  

      At this time Supervisor Booth asked the Honorable Richard Clarino, Town Justice, 
      and the newly appointed Deputy Chief Mahoney to come forward.  Judge Clarino 
      expressed his pleasure and honor in swearing in John Mahoney.  He has had the 
      honor of working with John for the past twenty five years.  He is a very dignified and 
      professional person to work with.  Deputy Chief Mahoney is respected by the law 
      enforcement community, the Bar Association and the Judicial System.
      At this time Justice Clarino swore in the newly appointed Deputy Chief of Police, 
      John J. Mahoney.  Supervisor Booth and Chief Charles Kehoe presented Deputy 
      Chief Mahoney with Deputy Police Chief bars for his uniform. 
      A short recess was taken for cake and coffee to honor the new Deputy Chief of 

      Police.

6.    Resolution of Support:  Gomez Foundation Grant Application

      Robert Jacobs and Dr. Ruth Abrahams, representatives from the Gomez Foundation 
      gave a presentation.  Mr. Jacobs explained that he was here six years ago for the 
      Town’s Resolution of Support, with which they successfully received a grant from 
      the State of New York.   They were able to acquire twenty six acres of land.  They are 
      here tonight for the Town’s Resolution of Support again.  The first grant they 
      received was $350,000.00 and they are hoping to be that successful again this time.  
      This grant would be for improvements.  At this time when school children visit our 
      site, the bus has to park on 9W and then they walk down, which is not the safest 
      option.  If they receive this grant, they will make a 16 car, 2 bus parking lot which 
      will be in ADA compliance and a trail to the bridge.  Instead of negotiating 9W, 
      visitors will be able to park in the lot, cross the bridge on Old Post Road and enter the 
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      house from the front.  Mr. Jacobs explained that they have between 3000 and 5000 
      visitors a year, with at least 1000 of them being children.  Andrew Zarutskie, Town 
      Clerk asked if the Gomez Foundation had a website and Mr. Jacobs said yes they do.  
      Mr. Zarutskie suggested a link with our new website. The website is www.gomez.org.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the Resolution of Support 

      from the Town of Newburgh for the Gomez Foundation, seconded by Councilman 

      Manley.   
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.  

7.    Resolution:  Schedule Public Hearing for the Special Districts Budgets and 

      Benefit Formulas

      This resolution calling for a public hearing is for the Town of Newburgh’s Special 

      District Assessments and Benefit Formulas for the year 2006.  This includes:  the 

      Lighting Districts, Consolidated Water I & II, Lateral N Water, Sewer Districts, 

      Drainage Districts and Highway Improvement.  The proposed date for the Public 

      Hearing is for November 16, 2005 at 7:00 P.M.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to schedule the Public Hearing for 

      Special District Assessments and Benefit Formulas for the Year 2006 for November 

      16, 2005 at 7:00 P.M., seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
8.    Resolutions:
      a. SEQR Determination for the Berry Lane Rezoning

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained that the Town received 
      a petition for rezoning of approximately eleven acres of vacant land which is north of 
      Jeannie Drive and east of Route 300 and is on both sides of Berry Lane which is a 

      road that extends down from Route 32.  The eleven acres does not have frontage on 

      either of the state highways.  The petition asked for the zoning to be changed from IB 

      to R2.  The Town Board discussed it and asked the petitioner to modify their request 

      to change it to R1 zoning which provides for 40,000 square feet minimum lot size, 
      single family residential zoning.  A Public Hearing was conducted in May, 2005 on 
      the proposed zoning change.  One comment made by the Board was the change of 
      rezoning should be considered part of the Comprehensive Plan Update process.  The 
      change was incorporated in the Comprehensive Plan Update which was adopted.  The 
      Board is now in the position to act on this rezoning request.  This resolution is of 
      SEQR designation and determination.  This resolution changes the zoning from 
      commercial to residential.  This change will not have a significant effect on the 
      environment and is in fact a negative declaration.   
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of SEQR 

      Designation and Determination - Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled 
      “Zoning:  of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of 

      Newburgh:  Berry Lane Vicinity Rezoning, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      b. Adoption of Berry Lane Rezoning

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to Adopt the Resolution of Adoption of 

      Local Law #11 of 2005 – Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning: of the Code of 
      the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh:  Berry Lane 
      Vicinity Rezoning”, seconded by Councilman Manley. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
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9.    Police

      a. Halloween Curfew

      The attached Proclamation was read into the record by Supervisor Booth.

      b. Budget Transfer

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to transfer $1,700.00 from account 

      #3020.497 to account #3020.455.  This transfer is necessary due to the added 

      equipment this year, which increased the monthly cost.  The vendor is NYCOMCO. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the transfer of $1,700.00 

      from account #3020.497 to account #3020.455, seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

10.   Engineering

      a. Interfund Transfer for Lake Intake

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained this item.  When Mr. Osborne presented the 

      bid documents for the replacement of the Chadwick Lake Intake Structure to the 

      Board, he had explained that once we knew what the bid price was we would need to 

      transfer funds from the Interfund Line item in the Water District to cover this 

      contract.  We did open the bid and we have an apparent low bidder with a price of 

      $63,900.00.  Mr. Osborne would like to transfer $70,000.00 to cover the cost of the 

      Engineer and the Contractor.     

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the transfer of $70,000.00 

      from the Interfund Line item to cover the Chadwick Lake Intake Structure, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.  
      b. Award of Contract for Lake Intake
      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that we received two bids.  The first bid was 
      from Michael’s Associates, Newburgh, NY, in the amount of $75,560.00 and the 

      second one from Allen Marine Services, Tonawanda, NY in the amount of 

      $63,900.00.  After careful review of these bids, the recommendation is to award the 

      bid to Allen Marine Services, Tonawanda, NY.  Councilman Manley asked when will 

      the work start and be completed by.  Mr. Osborne said they will sign the notice of 

      award and schedule the work to be done as soon as possible,
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the bid for the Chadwick 

      Lake Intake Structure to Allen Marine Services, Tonawanda, NY, in the amount of 

      $63,900.00, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley –aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      c. Release of Security for Southeast Court

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that this is a private road off East Road that 

      consists of five lots.  They have submitted their as built drawings and the engineer’s 

      certification.  Since it is a private road we do not have to keep maintenance security.  

      It is Mr. Osborne’s recommendation to release the remaining performance security. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to release the remaining performance 
      security for Southeast Court, seconded by Councilman Manley.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
11.   Highway Department:  Schedule Fall 2005 Leaf & Brush Pickup

      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to advertise for the 

      Town of Newburgh’s Leaf & Brush pickup for the week starting November 14, 2005 

      at 7:00 a.m. until November 17, 2005.  All leaves must be put into clear bags and 
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      brush must be tied in bundles no larger than four (4) feet.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the above schedule and for 

      the advertising to be done at Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk’s discretion, seconded by 

      Councilman Manley. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

12.   Announcements & Presentations
      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that if you haven’t seen the Town of 

      Newburgh’s website, please check it out at www.townofnewburgh.org.  Councilman 

      Piaquadio has been adding to it on a daily basis.   

      Councilman Woolsey said it gives him great pleasure to announce to the public that 

      our own Peggy Bennett has won ten medals in the Senior Games.  He said this is 

      definitely a great achievement and he doesn’t know where she gets all that stamina 

      from.  
13.   Public Comments

      Melissa Cerone / 39 Rock Cut Road

      Presented the Town Board with a petition to reduce the speed limit on Rock Cut 

      Road.  Supervisor Booth said he will forward it to the County but it is the State who 

      determines the speed limit on all the roads.  Supervisor Booth asked Councilman 

      Woolsey if this was one of the roads that was forwarded to the state already for speed 

      reduction.  Councilman Woolsey said he believes so, but they will follow through 
      again.
      Katie Wolf / Orange Lake
      Asked about the status of the Water and Sewer request for her development.  

      According to the Comprehensive Plan there will be more development and 

      businesses are needed in her area to defray the cost.  There is a fifty lot development 

      already in the Planning Board stage between Rte. 52 and Rock Cut Road.  There are 

      eleven new homes being built behind her.  How many properties need to be built for 

      the Town to consider water or sewer?  Also this area has a very high water table so 
      these services would help considerably.  We have flooding due to heavy rain and also 

      in the spring with the thawing of the snow.  If we had a sewer system, the roads 

      wouldn’t flood in the low spots.  It would drain properly and hopefully we could tie 

      into the storm sewers.  Drainage is another issue the Town needs to address.  

      Supervisor Booth said we did receive the petition for water and sewer service but 

      there is no immediate plan for that area.  During our Comprehensive Plan process we 

      talked about getting services installed to already developed areas.  There are three 

      separate drainage facilities:  water, sewer and stormwater.  Supervisor Booth and 

      Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, met in this area and they both assessed 
      the situation, but where do they divert it to.  The only thing to do is tear up the road, 
      grate it and put in new storm sewers to divert it.  Supervisor Booth said they are on 
      the ten year plan where they are redoing all the roads in the town and putting in 
      drainage. 
      Ellen Jane Gonyea / East Coldenham

      Voiced the fact that more activists are coming forward to voice the same issues

      that Colden Park has had.  The plans concerning the infrastructure sound very good 

      but what is the time table for all the implementations.  She feels it is a really good 

      idea to see a printed time table of the long range plan for the improvements of the 

      infrastructure such as water, sewer, and drainage systems in line with the future 

      independent sewage treatment systems.  Meadow Winds has been an issue.  Mr. 

      Quinn has been coming here for the past three years with complaints and she feels 

      they haven’t been resolved.  We need Code Compliance to make sure all the 

      complaints are looked into and taken care of.  Has the Board been over to the Winona 

      Lake area to see the horror over there, if not please take a look at their website.  The 

      homeowners are paying for their own expenses for any clean up being done.  She said 
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      don’t tell us that we will not move for a referendum to fund the improvement to our 

      infrastructure because it cost money, when we are all paying that money now.  If we 

      are paying $1,500.00 to create a drain in our own driveways, why wouldn’t we not as 

      a Town solve those problems.  Why not vote yes on a referendum that will take care 

      of the problem which is not in her backyard but in all our backyards.  This might have 

      been a great lesson nature gave us this past week.  It is a positive scheme that is 

      planned for the Town but show us the time table and don’t tell us we wont fund it 

      because we are paying over $1,500.00 a year now.     
      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      The problems the residents have brought up tonight don’t apply to Meadow Winds 

      yet because they are not Town roads but he would like to know what the status of the 

      punch list is for Ramona Road?  Alex and Johanna Drives punch lists have been done 

      for the road repairs.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that the water punch list 

      has been done for Alex and Johanna and the road punch list for Ramona has been 

      done.  They are waiting on the water punch list to be done.  Mr. Osborne has a 

      meeting on Thursday with representatives to talk about paving those roads.  Mr. 
      Quinn said all this work needs to be done by the developer before the Town even 

      considers taking over these roads.   
      Elizabeth Greene / Cronomer Valley

      Voiced her thanks and to congratulate all our volunteer firemen for all the work and 

      time they have been putting in to pump out basements this past week especially.  
      These volunteer firemen have been run ragged and they never say no.  We also need 

      more volunteers.
      Councilman Piaquadio said that on Saturday, Cronomer Valley Fire Department was 

      taking people out by boat by the Golden Rail on Route 32.

      Councilman Benedict suggested the Board put an advertisement out asking for 

      volunteers.

      Councilman Manley expressed that like the dinosaurs became extinct, if we don’t get 

      volunteers for our fire departments and etc., they will eventually become extinct.  

      Hopefully we can get the younger people involved.

      Ed Bailey / Middlehope

      Belongs to the Middlehope Fire Department and the average age of the men is well 

      over 50 years of age.  Its long hours, hard work and no pay.  
      Charles Christolon / Meadow Hill

      Asked what the job of the Deputy Superintendent of Highway is?  He explained that 
      he sees him riding all over Town.  Supervisor Booth explained that he goes out in the 

      field and does the field inspections and he monitors the road crews.  
      Voiced his concern about the overgrown grass at Perkins and the hydrant there has no 
      flag on it.  The overpass on Meadow Hill Road is also overgrown.  

      Asked if in the Master Plan the shoveling of the hydrants was addressed?  Supervisor 

      Booth said that wasn’t the proper place to address that issue.  Councilman Benedict 
      explained that during the Budget process we spoke to Bill Puchalski, Water 
      Distribution Superintendent, about hiring an outside firm to paint the hydrants, 

      number them and keep them cleaned out.  Councilman Manley said it is almost 

      impossible to keep the hydrants cleaned out so we ask the residents that live near 

      them to try to clean them out. 
      Patricia Williams / Meadow Hill

      On Lancer Drive a ditch was dug because last winter there was a problem with water 

      draining out there.  There is always ice in the winter there.  Now the road just floods 
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      there.
      She read in the paper that the increase in Union salaries is part of the problem for the 

      increase in the budget.  She asked Supervisor Booth what he meant by that.  
      Supervisor Booth said it was not an accurate quote.  Mrs. Williams said it has been 

      years since they had a contract.  Supervisor Booth said this is the second year.  Mrs. 

      Williams said the money from last year and this year should be transferred over to the 

      next year.  Supervisor Booth said that is correct.  Maybe someone should check with 

      the Sentinel because lately they have had a lot of misquotes, which will cause 

      problems.  She doesn’t know who is giving the information but maybe some of the 

      information should be corrected.  Some of it could be libel because some people 

      aren’t public figures or elected officials. 
      Keltie McCormick / Winona Lake
      Wanted to comment on the time table being posted on the website.  That would be a 

      public service.  Volunteers are a wonderful thing.  She belongs to the Orange County 

      Emergency Medical Reserve Corp.  We need more medical professionals.  We had a 

      disaster drill at the Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corps and we have seen that 

      disaster can start by coming right out of the sky at any time.  Does the Board have 

      any plans about opening the Town’s Emergency Plan to the public and have some 
      kind of input hearing.  She read the Town got a wonderful rating which is terrific, but 
      this is an opportune time to do such a thing.  She knows that Tony Marino, County 

      Legislator, has called for the County to update their plan.  She hopes the Town will 

      consider this because it would be a great service to the community.  Supervisor Booth 

      said our Emergency Preparedness Plan is constantly being updated by that committee 

      in conjunction with the Bureau of Fire Chiefs.  This is a constant work in progress.  

      The high rating for our Preparedness Plan is due to all the volunteers and in house 
      people who put their time and effort into the constant updates.  The public can come 
      in at any time and review the plan either in his office or the office of the Town Clerk.  
      Ms. McCormick said that this week Indian Point is having a drill.  She doesn’t feel 
      the Towns’ people would know what to do or where to go if it was real.  Councilman 
      Piaquadio said two years ago when he first came into office he wanted to look at the 
      Emergency Plan and it was readily available in the Clerk’s office and since then there 
      is a meeting every month.  They are constantly looking at this plan.  This type of plan 
      has become much more publicized in the past few months with all the weather 
      problems going on.  He gives Jerry Canfield, Tom Dubetsky, and the fire chiefs credit 
      for all the work they have done.  Councilman Piaquadio feels very comfortable living 
      in the Town of Newburgh with the plan we have.       
      Jeannette Tully / Meadow Hill

      In the phonebook it will tell you if it is a test or real disaster by the amount of sirens 

      going and where you should go.  Supervisor Booth explained that we have used 
      different facilities within the Town in the past.  Councilman Woolsey explained that 
      every fire department has their own mini plan to follow and each facility has their 

      own generator.  If something happens in your area you have the choice whether or not 
      to go to the fire house or not.  They are always open.
14.   Executive Session:  Negotiation Drainage Easement
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to enter into Executive Session at 8:54 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Manley. 
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to end Executive Session at 9:38 P.M., 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Supervisor Booth announced no action was taken.
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      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn the Town Board Meeting of 

      October 17, 2005 at 9:38 P.M., seconded by Councilman Manley. 

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

